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Newborough East has Zero Tolerance of Child Abuse 

 

Newborough East Primary School 

300 Old Sale Road, Newborough 

PO Box 72 Newborough Vic 3825 

Phone: (03) 5126 1399 

Fax: (03) 5126 1398 

Email:newborough.east.ps@edumail.vic.gov. 

Website:http://www.neps.vic.edu.au 

NEPS on Facebook  facebook.com/NEPS4670 

 

 

 

 

Breakfast Club Monday-Thursdays 8.00am-
8.30am in  the BER building. 
 

 
NEPS Office Hours. 
Parents and families please note the office hours 
are from 8.30am to 3.45pm daily. 

 
A word from Mrs Skee… 
This week we have received some extremely 
exciting news regarding 2 funding applications 
that we have been successful with. This 
includes;The Latrobe City Trust Gambling 

support Grant : We received $1000 that will 
support our breakfast and wellbeing programs. 
The Latrobe City Arts Grant : We received $1000 
that will go towards materials and equipment to 
be used with students in the Art therapy program. 
 
Please see the photo below of; Taylah Mangion, 
Campbell Delaney, Paul Fry and Darcie White 
who were all important parts of this application 
process. The Mangion and Delaney families and 
Paul Fry all contributed letters of support to 
accompany the application written and submitted 
by Art Therapist Darcie White. Whilst Paul has 

left NEPS 
to take up 
the position 
of 
Wellbeing 
Team 
Leader at 
Lowanna 
College, he 
continues 
to work 
alongside 
NEPS in a 
number of 
things that 
support and 
promote 
wellbeing at 
NEPS. 

 
 
 
FREE books at NEPS : This Friday the 19th of 
March (thanks to our school crossing guard, Rob 
Sharrock, and his association with The Moe 
Lions Club of Moe ‘Books4kids’ Project), ALL 
students will be given the opportunity to receive a 
free book. A FREE book stand will be set up at 
the front of the school near the gazebo closest to 
the front gate and Minions. This is a wonderful 
opportunity for the school to work with our local 
community to promote our commitment to 
reading as well as foster the love of books 

                 Important Calendar dates 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

15 
Breakfast 
Club 8.00-

8.30am 
 

School 
Council 
5.00pm 

16 
Breakfast 
Club 8.00-

8.30am 

17 
Breakfast 
Club 8.00-

8.30am 
3/4 JK 
Start  

swimming 
Note home 
for 3/4 EA 
swimming 

18 
Breakfast 
Club 8.00-

8.30am 

Hot 
Cross 
Bun 

morning 
tea  

19 
Assembly 

 
 
 
 
 

22 23 24 
Last day 
to return  
Easter  
raffle 

tickets  

25  
Athletic    
Sports 

 
 

26 
Assembly 
Last day  
for Grade 
6 Printing 

29 
Last day  

to pay  for 
3/4 EA  

Room 2 
swimming 

30 
 

Easter 
Raffle 
drawn 

31 1st April 
Canteen 
Closed  

End Term  
1 

1.15pm 
dismissal  

 
Good 
Friday 

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS  
Friday  2nd April ï Sunday  18th April 

April 19 
Term  2 
begins. 

Note home 
for 3/4 KB 
swimming   

20 
Grade 3/4 
EA Start 
swimming 
8 sessions    

21 22 23 
Assembly 
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See photo below :  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Worlds Greatest Shave : NEPS student 
Malachi Newman is currently raising money 

for the The 
Worlds 
Greatest  
Shave 
which is a 
campaign 
aimed to 
raise money 
and 
awareness 
for 
Leukaemia. 
Malachi will 
have his 
hair cut by 
NEPS staff 

member (and qualified hairdresser) Katie 
Xerri on Friday April  23rd and his hair will be 
donated to an organisation that makes wigs 
for people who are going through cancer 
treatment. If you would like to support 
Malachi and help raise money for this worthy 
cause go onto the  
worldsgreatestshave.com, click on donate to 
a shaver and type in Malachi Newman.  
Thankyou. 
 
 

Out and about in the yard : I love going out 
on the yard at recess and lunchtime to chat to 
our amazing students and observe all of the 
wonderful things they get up to. Please see 
below for a photo of Suezi Austin, Aurora Brooks 
and Leah Mackie.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

These kind and caring students shared with 
me their shared colouring that saw them 
promote the school value of;  
“Be friendly, respectful, helpful and 
cooperative”. 
 

MEDICAL 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 

We have had a confirmed case of Chicken Pox 
at the school. Children with Chicken Pox must be 
kept home from school until all blisters have 
dried. This will prevent the spread of infection to 
other children. Please be on the look-out for this 
condition in your child and for more information 
please refer to the Better Health 
website  https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/heal
th/conditionsandtreatments/chickenpox 

 

 
Canteen Lunch orders Thursday 25th  
The Athletic sports next Thursday 25th  the 
canteen will be open at school for lunch order for  
only Grades Prep -2 and counter sales. 
Students in grades 3-6  will need to bring their 
lunch as they  are over at  the Athletic track  all  
day. Grades Prep – 2 return at  lunchtime. 
Thankyou    

https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/conditionsandtreatments/chickenpox
https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/conditionsandtreatments/chickenpox
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LV Swimmers 

 
BLUE HOUSE wins House Cup  

RESPECTFUL ROO 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                         STUDENT AWARD WINNERS 

Grade Prep 
PF 
Room 5 

Maci Horton For doing a fantastic job 
with her reading. 
 

Grade Prep 
DR 
Room 11 

Callan Musgrove For using respectful 
manners with his teachers 

and classmates  

Grade 1/2  
HV 
Room 6 

Layla  Mutke  For being a confident 
learner in maths and 
always staying focused. 
Well done Layla!! 

Grade 1/2  
RJ 
Room 7 

Sophia Robertson  Showing resilience when 
faced with a challenging 
learning task. Well done! 

Grade 1/2 
GR 
Room 9 

Kobie Sultana Being motivated to check 
his answers for accuracy. 

Grade 3/4 
EA 
Room 2 

Bentley Wilson  For taking responsibility 
for your learning by 
maintaining focus and 
completing tasks. 

Grade 3/4 
KB 
Room 3 

Warwick Austin 
 
 
 
 
Chimaira Fuller 

For having a positive 
attitude towards your 
learning and staying 
focussed in class! 
 
For showing you are a 
responsible student by 
staying on task and 
completing your work! 

Grade 3/4  
SM 
Room 4 

Jet Ason For presenting his work in 
a neat and beautiful way 
and staying focused 
despite distractions. 

Grade 5/6   
JH 
Room 13 

Chayce Petkovic For confidently sharing his 
ideas and following 
instructions! 

Grade 5/6 
TH 
Room 15 

Jemma Bennett For being motivated with 
your learning and always 
trying your best. 

Grade 5/6 
MD 
Room 16 

Caylei Hams  Showing respect and 
helping others in all 
school activities 
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SWIMMIMG Grade 3/4’s 
The next grade swimming is Grade 3/4 EA 
Room 2. Notes were sent home yesterday. 
Dear Parents, the Swimming and Water Safety 

Program for students in Room 2 will commence 

on Tuesday 20th April (This is the first week of 

Term 2) and will continue for 8 60 minute 

sessions. 

The cost of the program is $45.00, which includes 
all entry fees and other related costs, including the 
cost of an additional instructor. 
 
The Swimming & Water Safety Program is not 
covered by the excursion surcharge.  
Parents that have successfully claimed CSEF 
can use it to cover the cost of swimming. 
No refunds will be given unless a child misses 
half of the sessions due to medical reasons and 
a medical certificate will need to be provided.   
 
The last day for payments is Thursday 29th 
March.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
Looking at Year 7 2022?  
You can also hop onto our website 
https://trafalgarhs.vic.edu.au/ to find out more 
information and fill out an enrolment enquiry. 
Trafalgar High School is reducing the risk of 
COVID-19. We ask that you adhere to social 
distancing guidelines, sanitise your hands before 
entering the venue and wear a mask when 
indoors. If you are experiencing any symptoms of 
the virus please donôt attend the information 
night, we will be more than happy to send you an 
information pack in the mail. 
We also held a Select Entry Accelerated 
Program Information night, if you missed out 
please hop onto our website to find out more 
information or call the school on 5633 1733  
 

 
 

 

1. Tuesday 20th       April 2.00pm – 2.45pm 

2. Wednesday 
21st     

April 2.00pm – 2.45pm 

3. Thursday 22nd       April 2.00pm – 2.45pm 

4. Friday 23rd  April 2.00pm – 2.45pm 

5. Tuesday 27th     April 2.00pm – 2.45pm 

6. Wednesday 
28th        

April 2.00pm – 2.45pm 

7. Thursday  29th  April 2.00pm – 2.45pm 

8.    Friday 30th       April 2.00pm – 2.45pm 

https://trafalgarhs.vic.edu.au/?fbclid=IwAR0T4CxaMB9ZNim85VOsMqXWMiwv2cVgKGHrPxSc9EJWaUl7csscyQoF6mc

